
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Notice of Public Information Centre 
Bridge 2 and 3 (Mitchell’s Creek) Replacement 

To address structural deficiencies and safety concerns, and in accordance with 
the preferred solution identified during the Municipal Class Environmental 
Assessment previously completed, the Town of The Blue Mountains is 
replacing Bridges 2 and 3 – also known as the Mitchell’s Creek bridges. 

The replacement includes: 
• Minor width improvement to 4.9 m between curbs
• Removal of load restriction
• Improvement to the road profile
• Installation of crash-tested guide rail complete with guide rail end

treatment

A Virtual Public Information Centre (PIC) is being held to gather input from 
stakeholders. All those interested in the project are invited to attend. The 
meeting will include a public comment and question period. 

Date: Thursday, March 3, 2022  
Time: 5:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m.  
Platform: Microsoft Teams 

Registration for the meeting is mandatory to receive a link to attend the virtual 
meeting. Please visit the project web page to register for the meeting and to 
sign up for notifications as project updates become available. 

www.thebluemountains.ca/Bridge2and3  

Questions and information collected at the PIC will be maintained on file 
for use during the design project, and, unless otherwise requested, may be 
included in the design documentation and presented to Town Council which is 
available for public review. 

Contact Information 
If you are unable to attend or require further 
information, please contact or provide 
comments to: 

Town of The Blue Mountains  
32 Mill Street, P.O. Box 310 
Thornbury, ON  N0H 2P0 
Kevin Verkindt 
Sr. Infrastructure Capital Project Coordinator 
icpc@thebluemountains.ca 
519-599-3131 ext. 304

Tatham Engineering Limited 
115 Sandford Fleming Drive, #200 
Collingwood, ON  L9Y 5A6 
Emma Wilkinson, H.B.A., B.E.Sc., P.Eng 
Project Manager 
ewilkinson@tathameng.com 
705-444-2565 ext. 2101

Project Timeline 
Design and Engineering 
Completed 

Construction  
Scheduled to begin in Q2 2022 (est.) 

Project Completed 
Q4 2022 (est.) 

Under the authority of the Municipal Act, 2001 and in accordance with Ontario’s Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act (MFIPPA), The Corporation of The Blue 
Mountains wishes to inform the public that all information including opinions, presentations, reports and documentation provided for or at a Public Meeting, Public Consultation, or other 

Public Process are considered part of the public record. This information may be posted on the Town’s website and/or made available to the public upon request. 
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